6/23/10

To: Public Utilities Commission:

Re: PGE’s Boardman Coal Plant

I am writing as a concerned citizen and parent, a physician who cares for those afflicted by diseases which are exacerbated by exposure to air and water pollution, and an academic who has published and frequently lectures at the local and national level on the health consequences of environmental pollution.

I write to encourage the PUC to require PGE to phase out the Boardman plant by 2014, rather than 2020 (which PGE’s own research has shown is possible), and to transition to gas and, ideally, renewable sources of energy. The cost of coal is rising, and most estimates do not include the costs of environmental degradation and health care expenditures arising from exposure to coal-related pollutants. Furthermore, PGE does not appear to have adequately considered the potential costs of complying with new or revised air emissions requirements and the proper disposal and management of coal combustion wastes.

Coal burning plants are major contributors to air pollution and global warming, and are the major sources of environmental mercury. Air pollution contributes to heart disease (including heart attacks), pulmonary diseases like asthma and emphysema, cancers, blood clots, and stroke, and impairs neonatal development. Mercury is a major toxin which can impair neurological development even at low levels.

Further investment in coal will prevent us from meeting state climate goals and building a robust clean energy infrastructure, and is harmful to ratepayers, our health, and the beautiful natural places (like the Columbia River Gorge) that we love and that bring substantial numbers of tourists to the state (in turn generating revenue).
I strongly encourage the PUC to require PGE to close Boardman by 2014. Recent events in the Gulf with the BP disaster show that a reliance on outmoded, polluting forms of energy can have catastrophic consequences for our environment and economy. It is time for PGE to develop renewable forms of energy in order to protect public health, create jobs, contribute to our country’s energy independence, save consumers money, reduce air and water pollution, and reverse global warming.
Sincerely,
Martin Donohoe, MD, FACP
Adjunct Associate Professor, School of Community Health
Portland State University
Chief Science Advisor, Campaign for Safe Foods and
Member, Board of Advisors
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Senior Physician, Internal Medicine, Kaiser Sunnyside Medical Center
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